BYRAM-CUM-SUTTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of meeting held on Thursday, 18t July 2019 in the Anne Sharpe Centre,
St Edward's Close, Byram.

Present:

Parish Councillors Mitchell (Chair), Nicklin (Vice-Chair), Wharton,
Fitzsimmons, Davies, Wood & Attfield

District Councillor Ellie Jordan

County Councillor

Public

Apologies Carter & Pearson

Clerk — Mrs S Lifsey

12.723 PUBLIC REQUESTS, CONCERNS & DISCUSSONS

No residents attended the Parish Council Meeting with any concerns or issues that
were of concern.

12.724 APOLOGIES
All apologies were given to the Clerk prior to the Parish Council Meeting.
12.725 MINUTES

Parish Councillor Mitchell asked if the Parish Council were all in agreement with the
Minutes from the last Meeting which was held on the 20t June 2019. The Parish
Council agreed and accordingly Councillor Mitchell signed and dated each page of the
Minutes.

12.726 CHEQUES AND STUBBS
(@) S Lifsey (Clerk) — Wages - £201.00




(b)  National Insurance & Tax - £29.40

(c) Y.L.C.A (Play Area Training) - £100.00

(d) S G Parkin (gardener) - £230.00

(e) D Nicklin (Paint & signs) - £32.95
TOTAL - £593.35

All cheques & stubbs were accordingly signed & initialled by Parish Councillors
Wharton & Fitzsimmons.

12.727 NEW PLAY AREA

Parish Councillor Nicklin informed the Parish Council that the older kids were still
jumping onto the roof. The Parish Council agreed that anti-Climb paint & stickers
should be purchased. In addition, Parish Councillor Nicklin will look into getting the
fencing made higher. He will also speak to the Hall Committee regarding the fence &
gate.

12.728 GENERAL MATTERS

¢ Selby District Council are prosecuting more people for fly tipping and as a result
are imposing heavier fines — hopefully will deter others.

e Grey Fold — residents are extremely concerned over speeding. The Parish
Council have spoken to Barbara Scargill of Selby District Council who has in
turn spoken to the Home Group. Accordingly, letters have been sent to all
residents on the estate asking them and any visitors to be aware of children
and other residents and to drive with extreme caution at all times.

¢ Residents of Sutton Village are concerned over the size & speed of vehicles
passing through the Village. District County Councillor Ellie Jordan will look into
the planning conditions and accordingly get back to residents. She also said
that the signage & speed limits are the responsibility of NYCC Highways.

o The next walkabout will take place on the 22" August. There were several
matters to discuss on the walkabout including overgrown nettles on the path
at 49b Byram Park road; overgrown gardens at the bedsits also on Byram Park
Road; Crawford Close the gardens are overgrown; parking on footpaths and
the ginnel on Sutton Lane/Sandringham Road (this has been ongoing for
several years).

12.729 NEXT PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Thursday, 19" September 2019 at
6.30pm, Anne Sharpe Centre, St Edward's Close, Byram.




